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February 13, 2004

Mr. Joe Hutchison

Deputy Executive Secretary 

Teachers Retirement System

Commonwealth of Kentucky

479 Versailles Road

Frankfort, KY  40601-3800

Actuarial Impact – 04 RS HB 434/HCS

04 RS BR 1452

Dear Joe:

As required by KRS 6.350, we have prepared an actuarial analysis of the impact of
04 RS HB 434/HCS, on the Kentucky Teachers’ Retirement System. The proposed legislation would amend Section 161.605 to add or revise various reemployment provisions.  The percentage limit on the number of retired members that an employer may employ full-time would be decreased from 4% to 3% of the employer’s full-time active membership.  In addition, retired members would be provided with an alternative separation from service requirement that would allow them to forfeit their retirement allowances on a month-to-month basis if they return to work earlier than current provisions allow.  Also, local school districts would be allowed to employ retired members to fill critical shortage positions for which there are no other qualified applicants as determined by the local superintendent.  The number of retired members that a local school district may employ shall be no more than the greater of (2) members per local school district or one percent (1%) of the total active members employed by the local school district on a full-time basis.  Local school districts would make annual payments to the retirement system on the compensation paid to the employed retirees at the rates determined by the retirement system’s actuary that reflect any accrued liability resulting from the employment of these members.  We would expect that the overall impact of these changes to Section 161.605 of the Retirement System would be negligible.

In addition, the proposed bill provides for a 0.8% cost of living increase effective July 1, 2004 and a 0.7% cost of living increase effective July 1, 2005.  The proposed bill also amends Section 161.553 to provide additional appropriations to cover the cost of these benefit improvements.

This proposed bill also amends Section 161.550 to require an employer medical insurance fund stabilization contribution.  The contribution is that which is necessary to provide medical insurance for the eligible participants.  We have determined that contribution to be 0.85% for fiscal year 2004/05 and 1.87% for fiscal year 2005/06.

This proposed legislation also amends Section 161.568 to allow a member employed by one of the state universities currently participating under the optional retirement plan to make a one-time, irrevocable election to participate in KTRS on a prospective basis.  The cost to the Retirement System for this proposed change would be negligible.

This proposed bill also appears to make various changes to the code, which are administrative in nature and would have no fiscal impact on the Retirement System.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Macdonald

Principal, Consulting Actuary
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